
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         September 26, 2008 
 
 
 
 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

Representative Jeff Delzer, Chairman, has called a meeting of the HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE. 
 
Date: Thursday, October 16, 2008 
 
Time: 9:00 a.m. 
 
Place: Roughrider Room, State Capitol, Bismarck 
 
Agenda: Presentations by representatives of the Department of Human Services regarding the transfer of long-

term care beds in the state, the number of clients that have been transferred from the Developmental 
Center at Westwood Park, the number and location of infant development services, the retrospective 
ratesetting system used to pay for infant development services, the number of full-time equivalent 
positions by classification in each department program, the temporary assistance for needy families 
program, current recipient liability levels, and children's health insurance program statistics; by a 
representative of the State Department of Health regarding the immunization program transition; by a 
representative of the Drug Use Review Board of a final report on its findings and recommendations; by 
a representative of the University of North Dakota College of Nursing regarding the Nursing Education 
Consortium; and other presentations, including presentations by the Legislative Council staff regarding 
the Mental Health America of North Dakota 2-1-1 program, the distribution of information to state boards 
and commissions, and the budgeted amounts for health insurance analyses by the Insurance 
Commissioner and the Public Employees Retirement System 

 
Special Note:  Anyone who plans to attend the meeting and needs assistance because of a disability should 

contact the Legislative Council staff as soon as possible. 
 
Committee Members:  Representatives Jeff Delzer, Patrick R. Hatlestad, Curt Hofstad, Lee Kaldor, James 

Kerzman, Gary Kreidt, Jon Nelson, Vonnie Pietsch, Chet Pollert, Clara Sue Price, Ken Svedjan, Robin 
Weisz; Senators JoNell A. Bakke, Dick Dever, Robert S. Erbele, Aaron Krauter, Judy Lee, Jim Pomeroy, 
John M. Warner 

 
Staff Contacts: Brady A. Larson, Fiscal Analyst 
 Allen H. Knudson, Legislative Budget Analyst and Auditor  
 
Any member unable to attend this meeting is asked to notify this office as soon as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jim W. Smith 
Director 
 
JWS/CS 




